
C u m b e r l a n d  

W o o d t u r n e r s  
www.cumberlandwoodturners.com 

CLUB INFORMATION 
 President: Gail Hagenbach 
 Vice President: Larry Lewis 
 Secretary: Randy Wolfe 
 Treasurer: Bill Atchison 
 Program Director: Larry Lewis 
 Librarían: Shauna Braun 
 Video/Technical: Rod Smith, Dan 
Sauer 
 Web Master: Rod Smith 
Christmas party: TBD 
Gun & Knife: Steve Sullentrup 
Christmas tree: TBD 
Picnic: TBD 
Monthly Raffle: Larry Lewis 
Safety: Larry Lewis 
Program Coordinator:TBD 
Beads of Courage: Paul Kennedy 

 For Club Info or directions 
visit the website: Or call Jon 
Reiver 
 931-267-2575 or Les Black: 
931-788-3975 
 Mentors: 
 (Mentors are available to help 
anyone, any skill level, just 
call). 
John Lucas:  931-858-2846 
Jon Reiver:   931-267-2575 
Rod Smith: 931-267-3859 
Les Black: 931-267-5184 

Club Meetings: Last 
Wednesday of each month  
at: 6 PM CT (Social Hour at 5 PM)  
Location: 1432 War Eagle DR, 
(Tansi)  Crossville, TN Includes a 
demonstration 07/31/19 

(Hands on Training: (same 
location).  2nd Saturday each 
month 9 AM to 11 AM CT 
(Training for all skill levels) 

07/13/19 
 

July Schedule: 
   Demonstration: Ron Opat 
   Refreshments: Bill Atchison 
  
  

CUMBERLAND WOODTURNERS NEWSLETTER JUNE  2019 

The Challenge of the Month was 

turning a Bud Vase. We had 

sixteen outstanding entries which 

demonstrated the great talent in 

our club. The challenge was 

judged by Jake Neidling and won 

by Larry Lewis. Good Job! 

 

We had one visitor. 

Sherri Merchlewitz 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A Chapter of AAW since 1997 

http://www.cumberlandwoodturners.com/


Wood of the Month 

John Lucas turned a textured Christmas Ornament.  Joyce Schiel won the wood of the month for July. 

 

 
 

 

Club challenge: Ear Ring Stand 

 

June Meeting Minutes 
 

• The Wig Stand and Beads of Courage Boxes are going to be an ongoing mission for the club moving 

forward.  Keep them coming as the need for both is great. 

• The Board came up with a way to raise funds for scholarships in Wood Turning related courses for 

club members. Each month tickets will be sold for $5.00 each for this fund and at the Christmas Party 

in December a winner will be drawn for the scholarship to John C Campbell or Arrowmont for the 

tuition only for a week’s class.  Any short fall in the funds will be made up by the club.  After 

attending their class the winner is to give a description of what they learned to the club. 

• The Club Picnic that was held on Saturday, June 15, 2019 was attended by around 30 club members 

and their significant others.  There was plenty of food and drink and some storing telling by one of the 

club members.  A good time was had by all that attended. 

• Gun & Knife Show this year will be August 3&4, 2019 and the club has secured a full list of turners. 

• The AAW is also offering a $50.00 discount per person for groups of ten (10) or more club members 

for the International Symposium in Raleigh, NC next July 2019. Let’s try to put a group together to 

attend. 

• Craft Supply is starting a new Loyalty Program for members of the club.  Whenever you buy from 

them you will receive cash points that can be used for future purchases. 

• An updated membership roster has been sent to Hartville Tools.  If you order from them mention that 

you are a member of the Cumberland Woodturners and you will get a 15% discount  

• We encourage people to keep turning Beads of Courage boxes and Wig Stands as the need never ends. 

• We encourage all members to visit the website: www.cumberlandwoodturners.com.     

• Bill Atchison reported a balance of $3798.28, plus $870.00 to be deposited from last month’s auction. 

 

Safety:  It was noted that turning wind damaged wood can have serious consequences due to 

stress cracks caused by the wind twisting and falling that doesn’t show up until turning. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

CUMBERLAND WOODTURNERS NOTES 



GORDON SLOANE EAR RING STAND DEMO 

 
By Gordon Sloane 

    Gordon performed a demo turning an Ear Ring Stand based on an article in the AAW, American 
Woodturner magazine February 2019, Vol. 34, No.1 by Kip Christensen. He outlined the steps he takes 
beginning with placing a recess tenon on the base of the piece after rounding up the blank. He went on 
to use a special hole drilling jig that he had gotten from the author of the article which fits directly on the 
piece for drilling the holes. He then demonstrated different tool techniques he uses to achieve the 
desired look and form of the piece.  Good job Gordon  

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

                                                                    

 

                                                                      

 

 

 

 

   

 

                                  

                           

 

 

 

    



2019 Demonstrations  Refreshments  

January John Jordan Les Black 

February  Dru Hogland Gail Hagenbach 

March  Les Black Garron Riechers 

April  Dru Hogland Shauna Braun 

May  Jake Neidling Gordon Sloane 

June Gordon Sloane Susan Wolfe 

July Ron Opat Bill Atchison 

August Dan Sauer Bob Cote 

September  John Lucas Herman Ledford 

October  Rod Smith Bob Sheppard 

November  Steve Sullentrup Doug Fisher 

January  2020 Larry Lewis  Les Black 

 



 

  

 

                          The winner Les Black 

was was the Winner! 

CHALLENGE ENTRIES  FOR JUNE 2019 



  

  
CHALLENGE ENTRIES  FOR JUNE 2019 

  



 
 

SHOW &  TELL 


